
 

BILL SUMMARY 

1
st
 Session of the 58

th
 Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: SB689 

 Version:  ENGR 

 Request Number:  NA 

 Author: Miller 

 Date: 4/5/2021 

 Impact:  No impact 
 

Research Analysis 

 

SB 689 modifies and limits the membership requirements for the Advisory Committee on 

Medical Care for Public Assistance Recipients. The measure caps the total membership to fifteen 

members and requires board membership to include a member representing nursing homes and  

a member representing one or more behavioral health professions. Additionally, the committee 

must include the Commissioner of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services or a designee  

as well as a member of a federally recognized American Indian tribe. 

 

Appointments made to the Advisory Committee will be for a term of three consecutive years 

beginning on January 1, 2022. Chair and vice-chairs will serve one-year terms not to exceed 

more than three, consecutive one-year terms. 

 

Prepared By: Dan Brooks 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

After review, SB 689 has no fiscal or revenue considerations to the state. The measure caps the 

total number of the Advisory Committee on Medical Care for Public Assistance Recipients 

 

Prepared By: Stacy Johnson 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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